
Costa Mesa Fire veteran Jason
Pyle  promoted  to  division
chief
Costa Mesa Fire Chief Dan Stefano announced that Fire Capt.
Jason Pyle has been promoted to fire division chief, giving
him oversight over the department operations and placing him
into a vital role with the Command Staff.

“This  promotion  comes  at  a  very  important  time  for  our
organization,” Chief Stefano said. “I look forward to the
contributions and support Jason will bring in his new role to
lead and carry out the duties and responsibilities that define
his new position.”

Pyle has held department leadership positions in community
relations,  California  Incident  Command  Certification  System
administration, records management, negotiations, mapping and
training program management.

He is grateful for the opportunity this new role will provide.

“It  is  a  great  honor  to  have  been  chosen  for  this  new
leadership role,” Pyle said. “I have so much admiration for
the team that we have assembled here in Costa Mesa, and I vow
to work together with them to ensure our department remains at
the forefront of fire and rescue operations.”

Pyle is a 19-year veteran of the fire service, beginning his
career as a reserve with the Anaheim Fire Department in 1997.
After  holding  roles  with  Los  Alamitos,  Menlo  Park  and
Fullerton fire agencies, he joined the Costa Mesa fire service
in 2003.

Pyle has a Bachelor of Arts degree in political science from
UC Irvine and an associate degree from Santa Ana College. He
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is also a Certified Battalion Chief and currently serves as
the Orange County associate director for the California Fire
Chiefs  Training  Officers  Section.  He  holds  several  other
distinctions and honors.

Pyle will begin his new role on Monday Oct. 19 and he will be
based out of the Fire Department Administration offices on the
fifth floor of City Hall. His official swearing in ceremony
will take place on Friday Oct. 30 in City Council Chambers.


